Ghanshyam Nursery School

'laying the foundations for life'

We strive to provide the highest quality childcare facilities and personnel for the social, personal, cultural and religious advancement of the child

June 2023 Newsletter

What we will be learning ...



Bluebell Room



This month, children in bluebell will learn about different animals as they are visiting the zoo and keeping in mind the extended learning and children's interest from

body parts from the previous month. The children will now learn about animals and zoo. The intent is to develop their understanding of the world and different living beings. The various activities will enhance their communication skills, physical de-

velopment and personal social emotional development. This will be implemented by using various story books, flash cards, nursery rhymes and Action songs.

Parent Partnership: Parents to support children to talk about different animals 3rd Birthday they saw at the zoo including insects and ocean animals.

June birthday



7th June Reeva Halai 4th Birthday

4th Birthday 14th June

13th June

Tulip Room



This month, we are extending our learning to animals, keeping Sienna Lad in mind the children's interest as they are also visiting the zoo and also form the previous topic of emotions. It's all about how animals feel as well, with the intent to increase their awareness of different living beings, expressing their emotions, sensory experiences in different activities and developing physically with the help of story

books, nursery rhymes, different textures, feely bag and different parts.

Parent partnership: Please support your child by asking them questions about the zoo and different animals

Sunflower Room 1 And 2

Children are visiting the zoo this month by car or coach. They are really looking forward to the trip. So in the interest of the



children, they are going to learn all about transport. The intent is about giving them opportunities to travel by different transport, understand different vehicles and why walking is the best transport for shorter distances. This will be done by various activities like washing your car or bike, riding car and bike toys, go-

ing to supermarket and seeing vehicles on road to enhance their personal, social emotional development, Communication and language.

Parent Partnership: We would like parents to ask questions about different vehicles they see at home and outside ask children to show parents how they brush their teeth.

Ashaben Parmar will be leaving the nursery in June. We wish her all the best.

No school **Thursday 1st June**

Friday 2nd June 2023

Friday 18th August 2023

Tuesday 14th November 2023—Hindu New Year

Mon 25/12/2023 to Tue 1/1/2024

Friday 16th February 2024

Friday 31st May 2024

Friday 11th August 2024

The children asked... We listened...

We are introducing Friday Dress Down for children. From children interest and observing the staff, a lot of children were asking to dress down on Fridays. So now onwards, we will allow children to have a non-uniform day every Friday.

POLICIES: This time, we have attached the new Birth to 5 matters EYFS curriculum which we will follow.



Schools

School admissions for September 2024 needs to be submitted before 14th January 2024. The website address for admission registration is www.eadmission.org.uk

Child Absences

If your child is going to be absent for any reason, kindly email the nursery before 8.30am so we can plan staffing and activities accordingly. For planned absences, please let us know in advance.

Children's lateness

It's vital that children are dropped to the nursery on time (ideally before 9:00am) and picked up after 4:30pm. The lateness disrupts children's learning and interrupts staff's teaching.

Nursery Contact

Please can all parents ensure they have the nursery mobile number stored in their phone. The new mobile number is 07513 875936. This is to be used for emergency purpose only. All emails to the nursery should go to enquiries.gns@sksst.org

The school will be closed to the children on Thursday 1st (Zoo trip) and Friday 2nd June (INSET). Please refer to the detailed email regarding the zoo trip. We recommend that you take a light stroller as there will be lots of walking involved. Lunch bags will be distributed in the coach parking area. All parents are requested to wait safely in this area before we make our way to the gates for tickets.

It is the responsibility of the parents to ensure that you complete the Harrow Council grant application form correctly with **all the details**. Failure to do this on time would results in no funding approved by the council as we have a strict deadline date.

For the parents who are new, please note that we cannot give a breakdown of the funding we receive from the council as THEY do not provide any details of funding on individual children. We only get a total figure per child which is distributed over the term. Our finance team, through years of experience deal with this internally and all the funding is allocated to all the children based on 15/30 hours. All the children receive the full funding as issued by the council. The next grant application will be towards the end of August.

The next grant application will be towards the end of August.

Birthday cakes

We would like to request all the parents to let us know at least 30 days in advance if you would like to place an order for a cake to celebrate your child's birthday in the nursery. We do not allow any food prepared from outside to be brought in due to safety reasons.

Cakes will be strictly a sponge cakes with less sugar and icing so we prefer our bakers to bake them. The bakers will charge a little extra for a personalised cake/ with a design.



Party bags

Due to health and safety reasons, parents cannot bring in the nursery any food or gift items from outside. This includes pre-packed party bags as some items may not be suitable for children or pose a safety hazard. They can donate fruits only.

No running

We have noticed a few children have started running in the school corridors. We will be teaching the children about dangers of running in the school building. Please relay the same message to the children. Encourage them not to run at home including staircase.

Also, please encourage siblings not to run in the nursery at all times.





Graduation Day

This will be held on Friday 7th July 2023.

Time: 2:00pm-4:00pm. Venue: Ghanshyam Hall

Please confirm how many parents/relatives will

attend so that we can plan better.

Parents must give 30 days notice if you wish to withdraw your child from the nursery.

Parents workshop — Food From 6:00pm—8:00pm

We will be holding parents workshop on Thursday 8th June (Kadhi and khichdi); Thursday 15th June (Pudla) and Thursday 22nd June (lasagne) where parents will get an opportunity to watch our chef prepare these meals, which are the children's favourite. Please note that the spaces will be limited to 12 parents for each session and we require

a minimum of 6 parents to justify the staffing cost.

A sign in list will be put in the reception area on a table. This will be based on first come. Please bring an empty container to take back the cooked food.

June 2023 events

Thursday 1st June - Visit to ZSL Whipsnade Zoo (No children in school; all on the trip)

Friday 2nd June - Staff Inset Day (No children in school)





5th June to 11th June - World Environment Week

8th June - World Ocean Day

12th June -16th June Healthy Eating Week and Supermarket Week







Sunday 18th June 2023 - Rath Yatra Street procession 🜬 See temple website and social media for details.



16th June Father's Day & Sports Day 2:00pm to 4:00pm

Dress up in Sports Clothes for everyone Afternoon tea for fathers



20th June - 26th June - World Insect Week

21st June Music Day and Yoga Day



